
National Outcomes 
 

1 Healthier living People are able to look after and improve their own health and 
wellbeing, and live in good health for longer. 
 

2 Independent 
living 
  
 
 

People, including those with disabilities, long-term conditions, or 
who are frail, are able to live as far as reasonably practicable, 
independently at home, or in a homely setting, in their community. 
This outcome aims to ensure delivery of community based 
services, with a focus on prevention and anticipatory care, to 
mitigate against avoidable emergency admissions to hospital. It 
recognises that independent living is key to improving health and 
well-being. 
 

3 Positive 
experiences 
and 
outcomes 

People who use health and social care services have positive 
experiences of those services, and have their dignity respected. It 
is important that health and social care services take full account of 
the needs and aspirations of the people who use services. Person 
centred planning and delivery of services will ensure that people 
receive the right service at the right time, in the right place, and 
services are planned for and delivered for the benefit of people 
who use the service. 
 

4 Quality of life 
 

Health and social care services are centred on helping to maintain 
or improve the quality of life of service users. Everyone should 
receive the same quality of service no matter where they live. 
 

5 Reduce health 
inequality 
 

Health and social care services contribute to reducing health 
inequalities. 
This outcome is focussing upon the role of services in seeking to 
reduce the gap in health inequalities. 
 

6 Carers are 
supported 
 

People who provide unpaid care are supported to look after their 
own health and wellbeing, including reducing any negative impact 
of their caring role on their own health and well-being.  

7 People are safe 
 

People who use health and social care services are safe from 
harm. In 
carrying out our responsibilities, we must ensure that the planning 
and 
provision of health and social services supports and protects 
individuals from harm. 
 

8 Engaged 
workforce 
 

People who work in health and social care services are supported 
to continuously improve the information, support, care and 
treatment they provide, and feel engaged with the work they do. 
 

9 Resources are 
used effectively 
and efficiently 

To deliver Best Value and ensure scarce resources are used 
effectively and efficiently in the provision of health and social care 
services. 

 


